
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Works location: Apjohn Street and Horseshoe Bay Park,    

   Magnetic Island 

Flyer delivery date: Wednesday, 17 February 2021 

Townsville City Council is committed to delivering quality services, updating, and 
maintaining infrastructure and supporting jobs and has allocated a balanced budget to 
support our community through one of the toughest periods of our city’s history. 

This project is proudly funded by the Commonwealth and Queensland Governments 
through the Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA) and delivered in 
partnership with Council. 

The DRFA program provides disaster relief and recovery payments and infrastructure 
restoration to help communities recover from the effects of a natural disaster. 

Council is progressing this project from the preoperational works undertaken in 
December 2020 to full delivery of the stormwater drainage project within Horseshoe 
Bay Park and along Apjohn Street. This important project will be delivered in stages: 

• Remove Ergon power poles and install underground power to the northern side of 
Apjohn Street, 

• Construct an open drain on the southern side of Apjohn Street, 

• Relocate the existing Horseshoe Bay Park multi-purpose sports court, 

• Construct an open drain through Horseshoe Bay Park and associated fencing, 

• Install a drainage culvert within the intersection of Horseshoe Bay Road and 
Apjohn Street, and 

• Excavate and reconstruct identified portions of Apjohn Street for drainage works. 

The resultant aim is to allow non-impeding free-flowing stormwater runoff through the 
park and Apjohn Street. 

The Apjohn Street and Horseshoe Bay Park drainage works within the boundaries 
of Horseshoe Bay Road and Apjohn Street are scheduled to commence on Monday, 
15 February 2021 and are expected to take seven (7) months to complete (weather 
and conditions permitting). 

Works may involve: 

• traffic management including traffic control and some road closures 

• machinery operating on the road – please park vehicles off the road 

• hydro-vac and diggers operating 

• noise 

Council has appointed BMD Construction to carry out these important works. 

Normal work hours are 6am to 4pm Monday to Friday and 6am to 2pm on 
Saturday. In exceptional cases, work may be required outside these hours. 

Contact: Odette Hooton, Team Manager Project Management Office 

 


